
All proposed amendments to the Town of Hallifax’s Wage and Personnel By-Law 
brought up at the annual hearing of the Wage and Personnel Board were recommend by 
the Wage and Personnel Board either in their original format or modified after 
consultation the originators. 
 
The Wage and Personnel Board, as required by the By-Law, reviewed whether to 
recommend an across-the-board increase for employees covered under the By-Law and 
decided not to make any recommendation (this does not meant that they recommended no 
increase; they did not make any recommendation). A motion for an across-the-board 
wage increase can be made at Town Meeting from the floor. 
 
Charlie Seelig 
Town Administrator 
April 16, 2013 


